PHARMACY COUNCIL OF INDIA

(Constituted under the Pharmacy Act, 1948)

E-MAIL : registrar@pci.nic.in NBCC Centre, 3rd Floor,
WEBSITE ! Www.pci.nic.in Plot No.2, Community Centre
TELEPHONE : 011-61299901, Maa Anandamai Marg
2 : 011-61299902, Okhla Phase 1
: 011-61299903, New Delhi—110 020
Circular
Ref.No.14-148/2022-PC1 | |\ 20,0 ; ,
To
The Principal Secretary (Health/Technical Education)
All the Pharmacy Institutions
All State Governments /Union Territories
All State Pharmacy Councils
Sub: Clarification on Urdu Education Board for the purpose of admission to various
pharmacy courses - Pharmacy Act, 1948

Sir/Madam,

With reference to the subject cited above, | am directed to inform that the subject cited matter
was considered by 380" Executive Committee of the PCI in its meeting held on 31.10.2022
which decided to invite attention to public notice issued by National Commission for Minority
Educational Institutions (NCMEI), Government of India. A copy of said public notice is

enclosed as Annexure-A for ready reference and is self explanatory.

This is for your information.

Yours faithfully

= !\@(Q oML 2

AMUDGAL)
Registrar-cum-Secretary
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Public Notice reg. Urdu Education Board Annexure-A
Item No.4 of 380 EC
TO WHOM stZ\L/fRNmis CONCERN (31.10.2022)
F.No.14-2/2021-PCI

It has come to the knowledge of the Commission that Urdu Education Board has been issuing Secondary
School Examination certificates by positioning itself as Govt. Recognized Minority Education Board authorized to
conduct secondary school examination as a board in different schools.

This is to inform that it has already been clarified by Ministry of Human Resource Development (MHRD),
Department of School Education and Literacy vide their letter no. : 16-227/2016 Sch. 3 dated 05.06.2017 that Urdu
Education Board (UEB), Delhi has only been granted the status of a Minority Educational Institution by National

= Commission for Minority Educational Institutions (NCMEI) and not as a Minority Education Board.

As per NCMEI Act, 2004 Section 2(g) a “minority educational institution means a college or an educational
institution established and administered by a minority or minorities”.

As such it cannot conduct public examinations and issue certificates for Secondary and Senior Secondary
levels.

In Para 3 of the above referred letter, MHRD has also made it clear that any public examination conducted and
consequently any certificates for secondary and senior secondary level issued by Urdu Education Board shall be
treated as fake / cancelled.

“Hon'ble High Court of Delhi vide its order dated 17.08.2017 in WP(C) No. 6578/2017 & CM No. 27254/2017
has ordered the following -

Paragraph 3 of the aforenoted communication is stayed till the next date of hearing.”

It is also pertinent to mention that a separate proceeding vide case no. 837/ 2018, for cancellation of Minority
= Status Certificate granted in favour of Urdu Education Board, Kasturba Balika Vidyalaya Campus, Ishwar Nagar,
Mathura Road, New Friends Colony, New Delhi-110065 is pending before the NCMEI.

Accordingly, all the concerned students, parents, educational institutions and existing or prospective employers
are requested to take note.

(Jayprakash)
Under Secretary, NCME|

Copy to :

Principal Secretary (Education) of all States

DY CMM / CWE / Central Railway, Matunga Mumbai in response to their letter no. CWE/EST/CGA/MTN/2017 dated
13.10.2017

Source: Public Notice reg. Urdu Education Board
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